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   October Worship Services 
   

Sunday, October 1 at 9:00 AM 
  Morning Prayer 
 

Sunday, October 8 at 9:00 AM 
The Holy Eucharist 

 
Wednesday, October 10 at Noon 

The Holy Eucharist 
 

Sunday, October 15 at 9:00 AM 
  Morning Prayer 

 
  Sunday, October 22 at 9:00 AM  

The Holy Eucharist 
Harvest Dinner 

 
Wednesday, October 25 at Noon 

The Holy Eucharist 
 

Sunday, October 29 at 9:00 AM 
  Morning Prayer 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

OCTOBER 22  HARVEST TURKEY FEAST   

NOVEMBER  11  VETERANS DAY SPAGHETTI DINNER   
 
 
NOVEMBER 26  FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST 

DECEMBER 10  FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST    
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All Saints' Church - October Message - 2017 

 
Therefore, as you received Christ Jesus the Lord, so walk in him. (Colossians 2:6) 

 
 

 
Dear All Saints' Parishioners, 
 
I’m delighted that All Saints' Church is your spiritual home.  We are blessed by your presence at worship, your 
involvement in parish ministries, and your continued faithfulness in our shared journey with Christ and with one 
another.  
 
During this Month of October, we will embark on our annual giving campaign.  You will hear from me and 
fellow parishioners about how the practice of giving is essential to following the Way of Jesus.  During this 
time we will encourage one another to grow in our awareness of the many gifts God has given us, including the 
gift of our Savior and the gift of this faith community. 
 
Discerning what we give back to God out of all that God has blessed us with is essential in going further along 
in our journey of faith.  God loves us where we are, but does not want us to stay put on the path!  This year, I 
invite you to consider moving one or two percent closer to the tithe.  The practice of tithing ten percent of your 
income to your faith community is a concrete and meaningful way that we put God first in our lives.  Tithing 
tells the world that we put our ultimate trust in God.  
 
The life of faith is a journey we make together, not a solo expedition.  The annual giving campaign is a time 
set aside to reflect on how this community, of All Saints', has nurtured you and your family in the walk of faith.  
The annual giving campaign is a time set aside to reflect on how the practice of intentional giving deepens your 
walk with Christ.  We are a pilgrim people, meaning together we strive and support one another in taking on 
the mind of Christ.  Jesus called himself “the Way.”  A popular refrain that is said on the pilgrims’ journey is 
“the Way is made by walking.”  Transformation comes through practice.  
 
Your will soon receive a 2017 pledge commitment card.  I invite you to pray these words — the way is made 
by walking — over the next few weeks and see how the Holy Spirit calls you to follow the Way of Jesus 
through intentional proportional giving.  
 
We are all on a faith journey, I give thanks to have travelling companions in you as we walk the Way of Jesus. 
 

Therefore, as you received Christ Jesus the Lord, so walk in him. (Colossians 2:6) 
 
 
In Christ's love and ministry, 
  
The Rev. Dr. Leon C. Mozeliak, Jr. 
Parish Priest 

 
 
 



 

 

~Milestones~ 
 

O God, our times are in your hand:  
 Look with favor we pray, on your  

servants as they begin another year.   
Grant that they October grow in wisdom and grace,  

and strengthen their trust  
in your goodness, all the days of their  
lives; through Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 

October Birthdays    October Anniversaries 
Oct. 13th Becky Johnson  Oct. 16th Charles & Krista Burlingham 
Oct. 14th David Cordone Oct. 20th Bob & Marcia Bracy 
Oct. 15th David Vann 
Oct. 16th Jeff Wise 
Oct. 18th Joel Cordone 
Oct. 20th Gary Richardson 
Oct. 21st  Karen Thomas 
Oct. 22nd John Cordone 

 Oct. 27th Jackie Zaborowski 
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Please Pray for These People  
 

Immediate Concerns 
 Muriel Adkins, Sethany Alongi, Barb Abbott, Christine Brown, Mathew Clancy,  

Carol Comstock, Jayden Conn, Andrew Drozdz, Charlotte Elias, Sally Ess,  
Fred Ferguson, Pete Gage, George Graham, Ron Haney, Terry Healey, Fr Jeff Knox, John 
Luckier, Maureen McCauley, John McDonald, Eli McDowell, Rose McMillen, , JoAnne 

Nelson, Linda Richardson, Carol Ann Smith, Gail Steele, David Stone, Jenny Wattles 
 

Long Term Concerns  
Nancy Baldwin, George Barlow, Ryan Barry, Billy Cuyler, Rowan DeLong, Jack Durfey,  

Dorothy Engell, Lucy Frank, Charlie Geers, Les Johnson, Sandy Metler, Kim Miller,  
Dorothy Page, Helen Sievers, Cliff Wilder, Ed Roberts 

 
Home Based or Nursing Home 

Cherie Buck, Agnes Hoefler, Elizabeth Wattles, Edith Cordone, 
 

O God, our Heavenly Father, by the might of your command you drive away from our bodies 
all sickness and infirmity.  Be present in your goodness with those for whom we pray, that 

their weakness may be banished and their strength restored; and that their health being 
renewed they may bless your Holy Name, through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen 

 
 

Please Pray for All Those Who Serve our Country 
Remembering Especially: 

Troy Foster, Glen Olsen, Paul Steele, Nick Trapasso, Jimmy White 
 

Please call Nancie Miller (315-592-5916) or the Church Office (315-592-2102) to update the “immediate 
concerns” list by keeping, adding or deleting a name.  Each month the list will start anew. 10/1/17. 
 

 
 
 
	
	



 

 

	 	 TUESDAY	NIGHT	DINNERS	 	 	
	

AUGUST - 5 Tuesdays   JULY - 4 Tuesdays 
228	meals	served	 	 	 	 	 194	meals	served	
	 	 49	second	requests	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 24	second	requests	
	 	 17	take	outs	to	go	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 11	take	outs	to	go	
294	total	meals	served	 	 	 229	total	meals	served	
	

	 SEPTEMBER	–	4	TUESDAYS	
	 189	meals	served	
	 	 	 22	second	requests	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 11	take	outs	to	go	
	 222	Total	meals	served	
	

SEPTEMBER	MENU	
05	-	 	 spaghetti	w/meat	sauce	w/bread	&	tossed	salad	 	
12	-	chili	over	rice	w/bread	&	tossed	salad	
19	-	 	 pulled	pork	w/applesauce	&	tossed	salad	 	 	
26	-	home	made	pork	&	veggie	soup	w/toasted	cheese	sandwich	
	 and	tossed	salad	
	
NOVEMBER	MENU	
07	–	hot	dogs	w/baked	beans,	fries	and	salad	
14	–	TURKEY	w/all	the	fixings	
21	–	sloppy	joe	w/veggie	&	salad	
28	–	home	made	veggie	soup	w/salad	and	bread	
	
DECEMBER	MENU	
05	–	chili	over	rice	w/bread	&	salad	
12	–	spaghetti	w/meat	sauce,	salad	and	bread	
19	–	HAM	OR	PORK	w/all	the	fixings	
26	–	CLOSED	–	no	dinner	served	

	
	
	
	
	
	



 

 

TUESDAY DINNER FUND RAISING CAMPAIGN CONTINUES 
	

	
	

We	are	still	running	a	fundraising	drive	to	support	our	Tuesday	Night	Dinners	program.		 Our	
goal	is	to	raise	$5,000,	which	is	about	what	we	need	to	operate	for	a	year.	We	have	been	
receiving	donations	from	local	businesses	and	individuals	that	are	impressed	with	our	
program.	However,	we	had	a	commercial	freezer	packed	with	food	break	down.	The	repair	
was	inexpensive,	but	we	lost	almost	$3,000	worth	of	food.	
	
We	plan	on	sending	more	letters	to	businesses,	asking	for	donations.	Also,	we	will	start	to	visit	
churches	and	community	groups	to	discuss	the	importance	of	these	dinners	to	the	members	
of	the	community.	If	you	have	a	contact	for	a	group	that	you	think	we	should	contact,	please	
let	us	know.	
	
You	can	send	a	check	to	All	Saints	Episcopal	Church,	P.O.	Box	542,	Fulton,	NY	13069.	Please	
feel	free	to	share	this	information	with	others.	We	will	also	raise	funds	through	a	GoFundMe	
page	at	https://www.gofundme.com/tuesday-night-dinners-fund.		 Please	give	if	you	
can.		 Our	program	helps	people	who	have	nowhere	else	to	turn	for	a	nutritious	meal	and	the	
fellowship	of	others.		 Our	volunteers	work	very	hard	to	provide	a	delicious	meal	and	a	
comfortable	place	for	individuals	and	families	to	come.	We	are	always	open	to	having	new	
volunteers	to	help	with	the	dinners.		 Contact	Lynn	Bullard,	315-598-9535,	for	more	details.	 	
	

Organ Recital 
Friday, October 20th at 7:00 p.m., All Saints’ will host an Organ Recital featuring Alan Lynch. 
Alan is the Organist and Director of Music ant the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception, 
Syracuse. Come and enjoy the gift of music provided by this talented musician. 
 

	



 

 

	
FOREVER GARDEN and HARVEST DINNER 

 
There	will	be	a	re-dedication	of	the	Forever	Garden	after	the	 	

Eucharistic	service	on	October	22nd.	
After	the	dedication,	we	will	hold	our	Harvest	Dinner.	I’m	not	sure	 	

What	the	entire	menu	will	be,	 	
But	there	is	a	rumor	that	there	may	be	turkey.	 	

	

	 	 	
.	

PARISH SECRETARY 
After more than 10 years, Cindy Ormsby has decided that it is time to move on from being our 
Secretary and Cleaning person. Cindy has been a very dedicated employee, and we will 
certainly miss her. If you see Cindy in the community please extend your gratitude for her years 
of service to All Saints’. The vestry will be re-examining the needs of the parish before 
advertising for a new employee. In the interim, we will be covering office hours through a 
volunteer. The new hours will be Monday, Wednesday and Thursday from 4:30 p.m. until 8:30 
p.m. 
If you are in need of services, please do not hesitate to leave a message on the church answering 
machine. The phone number is 315-592-2102. In addition, you may contact any member of the 
vestry: 

Becky Johnson, Warden – 315-593-1143 
Sonja Shoen-Delong, Warden - 315-593-7998 

Lee Webber, Clerk – 315-657-6317 
Lynn Bullard – 315-598-9535 
Lynne Field – 315-593-1853 
Joe LaBeef – 315-592-9327 

Barb Clonch  - 315-593-2396	


